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Introduction

This paper deals with the extension of the 2024-25 grass cutting contract into 2025-
26 year.

Background

The Community Council went out to quote for its grass cutting contract in 2024-25
and received a poor response with only two contractors submitting a quote. It is likely
that if the process is repeated in the current year, then the Council is unlikely to
receive a better response. In addition to this the Council is in the process of
reviewing its contracting process and would look to go out to quote again when this
is finalised.

In the 2024-25 round only one of the quotes represented good value for money. It is
proposed that the Council continue with this service in 2025-26.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the Council continues to use the current contractor to provide
its grass cutting services in 2025-26 while it finalises its new procurement process.

The contract will be awarded on the same terms and conditions as the 2024-25
contract but uplifted for December 2025 CPI at 2.5%.

Proposal

It is proposed that the Council extends the 2024-25 grass cutting contract for another
year, uplifted for December 2025 CPI at 2.5% until it finalises its procurement processes.



